
R2-55 was designed to test the nature of the northern contact of the Renard 2 kimberlite within a 300 
meter vertical section of the geological model (270 to 570 meters below surface) that was unconstrained 
by previous drilling (see illustration below). The discovery of some additional kimberlite was anticipated. 
However, the very long intersection, and the existing drill hole pattern in this area, are consistent with a 
greatly enlarged northern limb of the pipe that may extend from 570 meters up to 200 meters below 
surface, where kimberlite intersections not currently incorporated into the present geological model and 
mineral resource statement have been observed (the Renard 2 “Bulge”).  The new intersection also 
raises the possibility of substantial quantities of kimberlite below 570 meters depth.  
 
Preliminary field logging indicates that the kimberlite intersected in this new area is comprised of Brown 
Transitional Kimberlite Breccia (“Kimb2b”), Hypabyssal Kimberlite Breccia (“HKB”) and Blue Tuffisitic 
Kimberlite Breccia (“Kimb2a”). The first two of these units are dominant and, as summarized in the recent 
NI 43-101 Report, are also the two most highly diamondiferous units within the Renard 2 kimberlite.   

 
Illustration: Three Dimensional Renard 
2 Geological Model (looking east), as 
utilized in the December 2008 NI 43-
101 compliant mineral resource 
statement, showing the relative 
location of the new drill holes 
discussed above, kimberlite 
intersections not incorporated in the 
present model and past drilling. 
Surface at about 510m above sea 
level with vertical scale as shown. 
Kimberlite intersections in green, 
brecciated country rock +/- kimberlite 
in pink, and country rock in white. 
Click image for enlarged version. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Given the potential size of the new discovery zone at Renard 2, additional delineation drilling in this area 
will be undertaken prior to the completion of the current winter program. Drilling of three deep delineation 
drill holes is also underway at the Renard 3 kimberlite pipe. It is expected that the results of the current 
winter drill program, together with drilling scheduled for the summer, will be incorporated into a revised NI 
43-101 mineral resource statement for the project to be completed prior to the end of the year. 
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